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Homicide Investigation  

The investigation into the homicide of 36-year-old Jessica Brandon is continuing.   Please keep her family 

in your thoughts and respect their privacy during this tragic time.   

A search of the home in the 1900 block of Fairfield Street by members of the joint Lincoln Police 

Department and Lancaster County Sheriff’s Office crime scene unit is ongoing.   

Our investigators are reviewing the details of interviews completed with the two adults and four children 

that were in the home at the time of the shooting.  Electronic and physical evidence is being processed.  

An autopsy is scheduled for Thursday, August 2, 2018.    

Investigative details have established that the invasion into the home and deplorable violence that 

followed was not random.  We do not believe there is an ongoing threat to the public.   

We want to extend thanks to all the citizens in Lincoln who have assisted in providing information to our 

officers canvassing the area and providing surveillance video from their homes and businesses.  If you 

live or work near the location of the homicide and have video surveillance systems please call us at 

402.441.6000.  If you have relevant information and wish to remain anonymous we would encourage you 

to call Crime Stoppers at 402.475.3600 

### 

 

 


